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                              for the children of Baines Endowed School, Thornton
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September/October 2021    

                                                    What a great picture!
Hello Everyone,  

We are getting more and more into the swing of things as the weeks go by, not quite as we were yet but almost. The children are absolutely loving being all together, everywhere you look they are interacting with each other, it’s lovely to see. 
Thank You

The one person at a time when signing in/out is working well, though we know it’s not ideal and will be less so as the weather changes. It is good that you can at least have a glimpse of what we get up to.
Signing in/out

When you sign your child in or out please will you write one child per line, the lines are numbered, to allow us to do head counts during the session and to check all children are accounted for at the end of a session.

Please will you write your child’s name clearly? 

Staff News

The search for a new staff member continues; we have put the advert on the school’s Facebook page. I’ll keep you informed.

Fees
Thank you to everyone who paid on time this month, however there were still quite a few people who didn’t and some who have not paid as of the 23rd September. Please can I ask that you put a reminder on your phone, it seems that some people just forget! October fees will be due this Friday.
Polite Reminder

We are unable to swap sessions, as stated in the T&Cs signed by you each year. 

Photo’s
I have been emailing a few pictures home of your children. Apologies, if I have not sent one to you yet, some of the pictures taken were a bit fuzzy and some children are not around when the camera is! I will get to you.

Pogo Stick

Two weeks ago we bought a pogo stick, from a jumble sale for £2. We were worried about the risks of playing with it, so we did a risk assessment as usual, and amended it daily as we thought of something else to add. The risk assessment now has so many parts to it, we thought that a permission slip to use the equipment would be an added way to go. We certainly don’t want to ban the pogo stick as certain children love it so much, it’s the best £2 I have ever spent! The pogo stick will be available for Y4/5/6. Permission slips available on request.
Risky Play
We have been making the move to accepting risky play, this is something we have always done but worried about. Obviously, we would never make a child try anything, they didn’t want to, we just support and explain how to risk assess for themselves and those around them. When you see the joy in a child’s face as they accomplish something they thought they could never do or beat their Personal Best, it’s amazing. I have found an article that sums up the benefits of risky play and have added it at the end of this newsletter, if you have time, I’d love you to read it.

Gate
A few parents have been asking why the gate into the KS2 playground is locked. The main reason is that during the time we were working in bubbles, it became clear that this was a safer option for JB’s and Earlybirds, allowing the staff in the larger area of the playground to concentrate on the children and not to have to worry about who was coming onto site. 
And finally

If you think of anything that needs more clarification or have any queries, please email. I will get back to you within the day.

With Kindest Regards,
Linda and The team.
_____________________________________________________________________________                                                 
A hazard or a risk?
Whilst it is important to keep children safe in the environments we provide for them, we must also consider the differences between ‘hazards’ and risks’ and not get these two things confused.

• A hazard is something a child does not see, it is usually dangerous and it is within our role as practitioners to identify hazards to children, talk to them about why they are dangerous and remove them.
• A risk is a challenge that a child can see and chooses whether or not they want to engage in that challenge. It is when a child pushes their own boundaries and learns through first hand experiences. If we eliminate risk it can lead to our children’s inability to assess danger.

Children take risks all the time, when they ‘nearly’ fall off the climbing frame or ‘nearly’ crash the scooter into the garden gate. That ‘nearly’ part is actually children pushing their own boundaries, challenging themselves and taking risks in their play. By ‘nearly’ falling off the climbing frame they are engaging in a risk that makes part of their play enjoyable but also supports them to make decisions about how far they can go next time. It is actually a really fascinating part of their brain developing and beginning to understand managing risks for themselves.

Some things to remember
• Risky play is different for all children

• Part of physical development is for children to engage in play they find challenging – this usually happens when they are secure in their PSED

• Lots of learning is taking place about actions & consequences and cause and effect when children engage in risky play

• If children are allowed to take risks, they learn how to manage those risks

• Adult restrictions can leave children never building the confidence to try or they can lead them to creating situations where they look elsewhere for risks, away from adults, which is potentially dangerous

• ALL children are different and NOT ALL children seek out risky play, some never leave their comfort zone whereas others seek the thrill of challenging themselves more. Every child will attempt a risk they feel comfortable with and they don’t always require extensive adult supervision.

The adult's role in risky play
• Risk assess (either visually in that moment, or written risk assessments)

• Interactions – how do your interactions support risk taking? Asking questions like: ‘what might happen?’ ‘How can we tell this is safe?’ ‘Do you feel safe?’ will indicate a child’s understanding of the risk they are taking. Also, if our interactions are too negative e.g. ‘we don’t do that’, ‘stop doing that’, ‘get down’ - we are limiting opportunities for children based on our own ideas of risky play. That ‘what if’. Remember a child will usually only attempt a risk they feel comfortable with and are generally highly engaged with this activity

• Modelling – showing children, playing alongside and talking to them about how to use resources safely as well as suggesting possibilities

• Trust – our knowledge of our children gives us the advantage of being able to trust them. If we show we can trust them and we have modelled how to risk assess for themselves they will begin to manage their own risks
 • Communicating with parents – ensuring parents are aware of risk and challenge in your setting and how you are teaching children to challenge themselves but also keep themselves safe

What does this look like in practice?
• Building tall structures, balancing objects that may fall

• Climbing up self-built structures or climbing equipment, sometimes to a height that adults feel is “too high”

• Climbing other structures such as trees or monkey bars

• Rolling – either inside barrels or tyres or rolling large objects

• Woodwork and toolkits

• Stick play

• Messy play

• Knives for food preparation

• Fire

Once we begin to embrace risky play, we begin to see the benefits. We can step back and observe all the skills children are learning, such as cooperation, curiosity, confidence, decision making, resilience, independence to name a few – which begins to look very much like the Characteristics of Effective Learning.
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